Regular Monthly Meeting October 8, 1998

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, October 8, 1998, 4:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Richard Schweinsberg, Andrew Piccuta and Rick Flora present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the September 10th meeting.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Andrew Piccuta to accept the resignation of Paul Booher from the Shenango Township Planning Commission.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Richard Schweinsberg to appoint Andrew Piccuta to the Shenango Township Planning Commission.

The Police was given by Chief Nocera.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Andrew Piccuta to pay the general fund bills.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Andrew Piccuta to pay the sewer fund bills.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Andrew Piccuta to pay per capita tax refunds.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Andrew Piccuta to award guide rail bid to Fence by Maintenance Service, Inc. in the amount of \$121,138.33.

Halloween Hours will be observed on Wednesday, October 28th from 6:30 p.m. until 8:00 p.m.

Leaf Collection will take place on each Monday in November.

Public Comment:

Mr. Sam Garver stated that many of the 422 by-pass lights were out, asked the cost of the air bag replacement for the police cruiser. Mr. Garver suggested that the road crew work on a shift basis.

Mr. Ed Valone, stated that there is a problem with the gravel on Woodrow Street.

Mr. William Alexander, asked if the turning arrows were corrected and if lines could be painted on Princeton and Savannah Roads, as well as, pointing out potholes on Old Pittsburgh Road.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to adjourn.